
Meeting of: COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Date/Time: Tuesday, February 9, 2016 @ 7:00 P.M.

Location: Council Chambers at the Public Safety Building (2nd floor)
321 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members: Mayor Donna Olson, Paul Lawrence, Sid Boersma, Ron Christianson, Greg
Jenson, Michael Engelberger, Tom Majewski, Tom Selsor, Regina Hirsch, Tim
Swadley, Sonny Swangstu, Pat O’Connor, Scott Truehl

ATTENTION COUNCIL MEMBERS: TWO-THIRDS OF MEMBERS NEEDED FOR A
QUORUM (EIGHT). The Council may only conduct business when a quorum is present. If you are
unable to attend the meeting, please notify the City Clerk’s office via telephone (608)873-6677 or via
email lsullivan@ci.stoughton.wi.us

CALL TO ORDER

1. Roll Call, Communications, and Presentations:
 Presentation by Jerry Deschane, Executive Director regarding the League of

Wisconsin Municipalities
 Staff report: KPW Update

2. Minutes and Reports:

 Minutes: Finance-Jan 12, 2016, RDA-Nov 3, 2015, Commission on Aging-Dec 2015,
Landmarks- Dec 10, 2015.

3. Public Comment Period: (*Please note: Comments must be regarding an item on tonight’s agenda)

4. CONSENT AGENDA
A. Council Minutes: January 26, 2016

OLD BUSINESS

5. O-2-2016-An ordinance amending sections 78-206(8)(c), 78-105(2)(g), 78-105(2)(h) and
Appendix C of the City of Stoughton Municipal Zoning Ordinance to conditionally allow
accessory structures greater than 900 square feet in the MR-10 and MR-24 zoning
districts and clarify that that MR-24 district conditionally allows 24 units per acre not per
building and the same for the MR-10 district.
(Planning Commission recommends approval 7-0)

SECOND READING

OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin, will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date and at the time and location given below.



6. O-3-2016- To amend Section 10-2 Construction Standards- Chapter 10-2(d) Street Tree
Installation related to the planting of park row trees by developers.
(Public Works Committee recommends approval 4-0)

SECOND READING

NEW BUSINESS

7 O-4-2016- An ordinance amending sections 78-206(1)(a)2 and 78-206(1)(a)3 of the City
of Stoughton Municipal Zoning Ordinance clarifying sanitary sewer and water lateral
installation requirements for Duplexes and Twin-Homes.
(Planning Commission recommends approval 7-0)

FIRST READING

8. ADJOURNMENT

Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate
aids and services. For information or to request such assistance, please call the City Hall at (608) 873-6677.By:
Mayor Donna Olson, Council President Paul Lawrence
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FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
January 12, 2016 – 6:00 p.m.
Council Chambers, Public Safety Building


Present:
Chairperson Christianson, Alderperson Jenson, Alderperson O’Connor, Alderperson
Swadley, and Mayor Olson


Others Present:
Finance Director Sullivan,


Absent and Excused:
None


Call to order:
Finance Chair Christianson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Communications:
None


Reports / Contingency – November Treasurers Rpt:
No action taken


Finance Committee Minutes of December 8, 2015:
Motion by Jensen to approve the Finance Committee minutes of December 8, 2015,
second by Swadley. Motion carried unanimously 5-0.


Business Park North Offer to Purchase:
Motion by O’Connor, to approve the Resolution authorizing the conveyance of Lot 14
Stoughton Business Park, second by Jensen. Motion carried unanimously 5-0.


Hults Road Special Assessments:
Motion by Jensen, to approve the final Resolution levying special assessments against
the benefited properties for the Hults Road and Jackson Street related Improvements,
second by O’Connor. Motion carried unanimously 5-0.


Request by Alder Majewski to use contingency funds for a feasibility study on the
1892 School building:
Alder Majewski reported that the Landmarks Commission is currently working to secure
a grant to fund a feasibility study for the 1892 building. There was discussion regarding
the School District Study and letting the school’s process work through. More
information is needed about Landmarks grant. Swadley suggested that the City
conduct a city wide space needs study. Motion by Jensen second by Swadley to
reserve $15,000 of contingency funds to use for a future study regarding the 1892
building, and to update the number once more information is known. Motion carried
unanimously 5-0.







Future Agenda Items: Suggested topics for upcoming meetings included


- Personnel – Utilities / Redundant Systems?
- RFP Space Study
- TIF Policy Draft (01/26/16 Meeting)
- Bat Mitigation (Spring 2016)
- Retiree Reserve Fund
- Fund Balance Carry-Over


Adjournment
Motion by Swadley, to adjourn the meeting of the Finance Committee, second by
Jensen. Motion carried unanimously 5-0. The Finance Committee meeting adjourned at
6:44 p.m.







REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday, November 3, 2015 – 6:30 p.m.  
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall 


Present:  
Steve Sletten, John Kramper, Tom Selsor, Dan Kittleson, Peter Sveum, Ron 
Christianson and Finance Director Laurie Sullivan 
 


Absent: 
Brian Kahl 
 
Others Present: 
Mayor Donna Olson, Gary Becker, Paul Lawrence, Mike Engelberger, Greg Jenson, 
John Stark, Marlene Widra, Brook Johnson, Roger Springman and Ryon Savasta 
 
Call to order:  
Sveum called meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Approval of October 14, 2015 RDA Meeting Minutes: 
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Selsor, to approve the minutes of the October 14, 
2015 RDA meeting as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Communications: 
None 
 
Marathon Site update: 
Ryon Savasta went thru his handouts on recently sold properties in the area.  
Discussion centered on the asking price of the old Marathon Site.  The better the 
location the higher the selling price is what he is seeing.  We cannot change the 
location so to be competitive his recommendation is to lower the selling price.  
The RDA can ask for a developer guarantee of the value of the building to be 
built on site to be sure the tax value is what we need.  Moved by Christianson, 
seconded by Kittleson, to reduce the selling price to $149,900.  Motion carried 
with Selsor voting no. 
 
Discussion re:  Catfish River Antique’s building: 
Marlene Widra and Brook Johnson shared with the committee their vision for the 
Catfish River Antique’s building located on Main Street.  Their ideas included the 
RDA or City buying the building and then remodeling the building to house 
sections for artists and their work to be on display.  Sveum suggested that Widra 
and her group put together a business plan and submit that to the RDA for future 
discussions. 
 
Millfab Update – Closed Session: 
Sveum introduced John Stark to the Committee to give an update before the 
closed session.  Stark would like to continue dialogue with the committee and 
hopefully reach an agreement.  Kittleson questioned whether Stark was going to 
get another appraisal or hold to the 2013 appraisal.  Stark responded he feels 







Redevelopment Authority Meeting Minutes 
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the lender will let the property go for less than the 2013 appraisal, but not willing 
to say what the set price is.   
 
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Kittleson, to close the meeting per State 
Statute 19.85(1)(e) deliberating or negotiating the purchasing of public 
properties; the investing of public funds, or conducting other specified public 
business, whenever competitive or bargaining reasons require a closed session; 
and then reopen for the regular course of business.  Time closed: 7:23 p.m. 
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Kittleson, to reopen the meeting for the 
regular course of business at 8:03 p.m. 
  
Vierbicher Presentation:  Community Development Authority(CDA): 
Gary Becker went thru his proposal to provide economic development services 
to the City that was included in the packet.  Discussion took place about creating 
a Community Development Authority (CDA).  Creating a CDA combines the 
RDA and the Housing Authority committees.  There would be one committee, 
the CDA and then have sub-committees such as RDA, Housing Authority and an 
Arts committee.  The CDA would consist of 2 council members and some 
members of the RDA committee.  The CDA members would then staff the sub-
committees.  In the discussion stages and Sullivan and Becker are looking for 
support as they move forward and present to Council.  Committee was in 
support and more discussion to take place at next meeting. 
 
Revolving Loan Fund Update: 
Sveum reported he reached out to David Eugster, owner of Water’s Edge, to 
give him information about the program.  He said he would be in contact with 
Sveum.  Sveum will send out brochures to real estate agents that have property 
in our area for sale so they are aware of the program.  Sveum will be in contact 
with the Chamber to see if they can include the program in one of their next 
upcoming newsletters to help get the word out. 
 
 Future Agenda Items: 
 Marathon Site and Revolving Loan Fund update 
 Millfab Update 
 Community Development Authority 
 
Adjourn:  
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Selsor, to adjourn at 8:30 p.m. 


Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Aide 
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COMMISSION ON AGING MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday, December 1, 2015 


Stoughton Room, Stoughton Area Senior Center 
 


Present:  Robert Barnett, Sid Boersma, Kay Davis, Rosalind Gausman, Lou Havlik, Nan Hoffman, 
Ron Jensen, Jeanne Schwass-Long, David Sharpe, Charlotte Snow, Betty Thompson   
Staff Present: Cindy McGlynn, Hollee Camacho 
Absent & Excused: David Bacon, Don Mix, Mary Onsager 
 
Call to order: J. Schwass-Long called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM.  
 
November Minutes: R. Barnett noted typos to be changed.  Moved by S. Boersma seconded by N. 
Hoffman to approve with noted updates; passed unanimously.   
 
Introductions: C. McGlynn again welcomed new COA members Bob Barnett, Roz Gausman, and 
Lou Havlik.  It is great to have new people and ideas; so jump in! 


 
Director Comments: Cindy McGlynn 


 The City Budget was approved. Included in the budget was an increase in the wages of 
fifteen City employees who were displayed as below the suggested minimum pay scale 
through a compensation study. Beginning in 2017 raises will be based on performance 
evaluations.   


 The City is beginning a Comprehensive Plan.  To keep the needs of our aging population in 
mind, Cindy has requested that the Senior Center be a part of the planning.   


 Our kitchen needed a new steam table.  Luckily donated funds were able to cover the cost. 


 Senior Center upcoming activities:  
o Dec. 2: Help St. Ann’s 2nd graders decorate cookies and our tree! 
o Dec. 8: Madrigal Dinner Show 
o Dec. 10  & every 2nd Tuesday: Dementia Caregiver Support Group 


 We are continuing to pursue strategies for a Dementia-Friendly Community. In addition to 
the Dementia Caregiver Support Group we are also in search of another volunteer to help 
facilitate a Memory Café to offer a peer group for individuals with a memory loss diagnosis. 
We often receive referrals from area businesses with concerns of their patrons (a benefit of 
being a smaller community).  However, we would also like to ultimately be a training 
source for local businesses, perhaps via a YouTube video to share with employees. 


 The County increased funding to the senior nutrition and case management programs; a 
total of about $13,000 to be used among 16 focal groups. 


 Case Managers continue to be swamped with referrals for Medicare Part D assistance.  
Choices are becoming more difficult now that Dean Gold is out of the equation. While 
many clients would like it, the case managers will not choose plans for clients.  They will 
help clients review the pros and cons of various plans, but won’t give recommendations.   


 Hollee has re-started billing for Medical Assistance (MA) Case Management this year.  We 
stopped in 2010 because we had so few MA clients to merit the reporting time.  Jan.-Sept. 
2015 payments has already brought in over $3,000; a 67% increase from all of 2010 pmts.  
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 The Volunteer/Program position is no longer being advertised.   We will be finished 
receiving applications by the end of the week and hope to begin interviewing by Dec. 14.   


 We are getting much closer to our year-end fundraising goal!   


 The Viking Brew Pub is interested in partnering with us for a Senior Center fundraiser! 
 
Strategic Plan 


 Cindy will be emailing some potential dates for an ad hoc committee to put together this 
year’s focus group questions.  


 She will also email a short paragraph describing a focus group for recruiting purposes. 


 Please submit your suggestions for people to invite to the following focus groups:  
1) human services, 2) local business and schools, 3) City and Town government, 4) general 
public, 5) faith community. Each group will meet only once for 2 hours; food is provided. 


 
Legislative Update:  


 S. Boersma cited an article in WI State Journal last week that discussed how two Social 
Security filing strategies – the Restricted Application and Voluntary Suspension – are no 
longer options for people born after Jan. 2, 1954.  The article has been shared with Senior 
Center staff and is attached. 


 
COMMITTEE MEETING REPORTS:  None 
Future work for COA Committees will be coming from our Strategic Plan. 
 
Reminder of ways to help people less fortunate this year:  


o Stoughton Holiday Fund: Income-eligible individuals and families receive gifts and foods, 
referral forms were due Dec. 1 to City Hall. 


o Host a Family: give gifts or monetary donations to a family in need; an article with contact 
details will be in this week’s Courier Hub.   


o Elves for Elders: led by High School Senate to support seniors identified by Senior Center 
Case Managers who are in need of Christmas cheer. See the tree display at Asleson’s 
Hardware for details. 


 
Meeting Adjourned: Moved D. Sharpe, seconded by R. Gausman to adjourn the meeting.  Carried 
unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 11:45 AM   
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, January 5, 11:00 AM   
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Landmarks Commission Meeting Minutes 


Monday, December 10, 2015 – 7:00 p.m. 


City Hall, Hall of Fame Room, Lower Level, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 


 


Members Present:  Peggy Veregin, Chair; Alan Hedstrom, Vice-Chair; Josh Mabie; Kimberly 


Cook; Stephen Mar-Pohl and Michael Engelberger 


Absent: Greg Pigarelli 


Staff:  Zoning Administrator, Michael Stacey 


Guests:  Amy Kallas; Roger Springman; Tim Swadley and Katherine Foster 


1. Call to order.  Peggy called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 


2. Consider approval of the Landmarks Commission meeting minutes of November 12, 2015.   


Motion by Michael E to approve the minutes as presented, 2
nd


 by Alan. Motion carried 5 – 0. 


 


3. Present 2015 Historic Preservation Award to John and Amy Kallas. 


Peggy presented Amy Kallas with the 2015 Historic Preservation Award.  Josh arrived at 7:02 


 


4. Status Update for 1892 High School.  


Peggy stated the CLG grant application has been submitted and explained the process for 


submittal.  The grant would cover the cost of a feasibility study.  Kimberly stated there are 


typically 8 – 10 awards given out which should be known by March. 


 


Other potential options for the funding of a feasibility study include City contingency funds or a 


grant from the Bryant Foundation. 


 


Stephen is working on a scenario that would move the building approximately 200 feet to the 


northeast corner of North Street and Forrest Street.  The National Register Coordinator is 


checking with the National Parks Service to find out if the building could still maintain its 


historic status in the new proposed location. 


 
Roger Springman and Katherine Foster of Sustainable Stoughton spoke in support of efforts to 
find a viable use of the building and provided ideas to combine efforts with the Landmarks 
Commission and School District to come up with meaningful questions for the proposed 
community survey.  There was a lengthy discussion about how to proceed while being a 
supporter of the school. 
 
Questions are currently being formulated by a consulting firm for the school district. 
 
Peggy plans to contact School Board President Liz Menzer to discuss assisting with the survey 
questions. 
 


5. Commission Reports/Calendar.   
Peggy discussed files she had found related to the Linderud Collection of photos.  The photo 
collection was provided by the Linderud family for the discretion of the Stoughton Historical 
Society. 


 







Landmarks Commission Meeting Minutes 
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Page 2 of 2 
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6. Future agenda items.  None discussed. 
 


7. Adjournment. Motion by Alan to adjourn at 9:15 pm, 2
nd


 by Josh.  Motion carried 6 – 0. 
 
 


Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Michael Stacey 





		Finance 1-12-16 Minutes.pdf

		11-03-15 RDA Minutes.pdf

		12.2015 COA Minutes.pdf

		Landmarks Minutes 12-10-15.pdf






Meeting of:  COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 


Date/Time:  Tuesday, January 26, 2016 @ 7:00 P.M. 


Location:  Council Chambers at the Public Safety Building 


Members: Mayor Donna Olson, Paul Lawrence, Sid Boersma, Ron Christianson, Greg 


Jenson, Michael Engelberger, Tom Majewski, Tom Selsor, Regina Hirsch, Tim 


Swadley, Sonny Swangstu, Pat O’Connor, Scott Truehl 


 


 


CALL TO ORDER 


 


Mayor Olson called the meeting of the Common Council to order at 7:00 p.m. 


 


Roll Call, Communications, and Presentations:  


 


Director Sullivan called the roll, 8 members present. Alders Swadley, Selsor, Swangstu and Boersma 


were absent and excused. 


 


1. Communications:   


 The Mayor shared that Stoughton had a visit from the Norwegian Ambassador on 


January 24.  The Ambassador was here to tour the Livsreise Norwegian museum. 


 Finance Director Sullivan announced that the City’s Assessor, Accurate Appraisal, is 


doing walk through assessments of 20% of the City properties in 2016.  Accurate 


Appraisal has mailed postcards to all affected property owners.  


 The Mayor read a Proclamation in recognition of Catholic Schools Week 


 Presentation by Dennis Steinkraus – KPW Update 


 


Minutes and Reports: The following minutes were entered into the record: 


 


 Minutes:   Finance 1/12/16, Utilities 11/16/15, Public Works 12/15/15 


 Reports:   November Treasurer’s Report, Utilities November Financial report 


 


 


Public Comment Period:  


 


No registrations. 


 


 


CONSENT AGENDA 


A. Council Minutes: December 8, 2015 


 


A motion was made by Lawrence to approve the consent agenda, second by Jensen.  Motion carried 


unanimously by acclamation 8-0 


 


 


 


 


  


 







OLD BUSINESS 


 


O-1-2016- An ordinance amending the zoning classification for properties owned by 


 Dhillion Petroleum LLC and located at 1009 W Main St and 308 S Gjertson Street from 


 PB- Planned Business to PD- Planned Development (General Development Plan) 


 (Planning Commission recommends approval 6-0) 


          


Alder Christianson presented O-1-2016 for a second reading.  Motion by Christianson, second by 


Truehl to approve.  Motion carries on a voice vote of 6-2. 


 


This area is an older established area of our City. While the property is space constricted the 


owner wishes to redevelop. 


Discussion centered on concerns regarding the difference between a Planned Business (PB) 


designation and a Planned Development (PD) designation. 


Attorney Dregne clarified that this ordinance describes the changes that need to be made from 


Planned Business to what is allowed for this particular Planned Development. 


 


 


NEW BUSINESS 


 


6 O-2-2016-An ordinance amending sections 78-206(8)(c), 78-105(2)(g), 78-105(2)(h) and 


Appendix C of the City of Stoughton Municipal Zoning Ordinance 


(Planning Commission recommends approval 7-0) 


          


Christianson offered O-2-2016 as a first reading and explained that the Council may vote on it 


at the next Council meeting 


 


7. O-3-2016- To amend Section 10-2 Construction Standards- Chapter 10-2(d) Street Tree 


Installation related to the planting of park row trees by developers. 


(Public Works Committee recommends approval 4-0) 


          


Alder Majewski presented O-3-2016 amending sections of the Construction Standards Ordinance 


regarding the planting of park row trees, for a first reading.  This will come back to Council at 


the next meeting. 


 


 


8. R-08-2016- Resolution Authorizing the reserve of $15,000 in contingency funds to use 


for a potential future study regarding the 1892 School District building 


(Finance Committee recommends approval 5-0) 


 


Alder Christianson presented R- 8-2016 for consideration.  Motion by Christianson second by 


Jensen.  Motion carries by roll call vote of  8-0 


 


This resolution is merely to earmark the funds at this time, not to spend the dollars. 


Discussion took place regarding the appropriateness of spending or planning to spend City funds 







on a School owned building.  More discussion needs to take place regarding the importance of 


the building to the City. 


 


*Alternate Motion by Lawrence to refer back to Finance and request the Committee reach out to 


the School Board to work together to formulate a solution to the building use, second by 


Christianson.  Motion fails 3-5 


 


 


9. R- 9 -2016- Approving a Certified Survey Map to combine 3 parcels at 324 and 400 S. 


Van Buren Street (Planning Commission recommends approval 7-0) 


 


Alder Christianson presented R-9-2016 to combine 3 parcels via CSM at 324 and 400 S Van 


Buren Street. 


Motion by Christianson, second by Truehl to approve.  Motion carries unanimously by 


acclamation. 8-0. 


 


10. R-10-2016- Authorizing and directing the proper City officials to transmit a preliminary 


watershed adaptive management request for the City of Stoughton Utilities Wastewater 


Treatment Facility to the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources.(Utilities 


committee recommends approval 6-0) 


 


Alder Jensen presented R-10-2016 for approval.  Motion by Jensen second by Engelberger. 


Motion carries unanimously by acclamation.  8-0 


  


11. R-11-2016- Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the withdrawal from 


the Local Government Property Insurance Fund and initiate coverage with Municipal Property 


Insurance Company effective February 1, 2016.    


 


Motion by Christianson, second by Jensen to approve.  Motion carries unanimously by 


acclamation 8-0. 


 


12. ADJOURNMENT 


 


Motion by Lawrence, second by Engelberger to Adjourn at 8:25 p.m.  Motion carries by acclimation 8-0 


 


 


 


Respectfully submitted by  


 


Laurie Sullivan, Finance Director 








T:\PACKETS\COUNCIL\2016 PACKETS\1-26-2016\O-02-2016  Zoning Amendment Dwellings and Access Struct.doc 


CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 


ORDINANCE OF THE COMMON COUNCIL 


An ordinance amending sections 78-206(8)(c), 78-105(2)(g), 78-105(2)(h) and Appendix C of the City 


of Stoughton Municipal Zoning Ordinance  


Committee Action:    Planning Commission recommends Council approval 7 - 0 with the Mayor voting. 


Fiscal Impact:       N/A 


File Number: O - 02 - 2016 Date 


Introduced:  


 


The Common Council of the City of Stoughton do ordain as follows: 


 


1. Sec.  78-206(8)(c)   Detached residential garage, carport, utility shed, gazebo and similar 


accessory structures.  


Description: A detached private residential garage or carport is a structure used primarily to 


shelter parked passenger vehicles. A utility shed is a structure used primarily to store residential 


maintenance equipment of the subject property. A gazebo is a small roofed structure that is used 


for outdoor entertaining, relaxing and dining. A greenhouse shall be considered an accessory 


structure. See section 78-408 for requirements applicable to legal, nonconforming garages. 


Garages, carports, utility sheds; gazebos and similar structures in excess of 900 square feet of 


gross floor area are not permitted in residential districts except as conditional uses in the MR-10, 


MR-24, RH and ER-1 Districts (Also see subsection 78-206(8)).  


1.   Regulations:  


a.   One detached residential garage, and two other accessory structures, shall be 


 permitted by right.  


b.   A conditional use permit is required for: 


A.   A combination of accessory structures exceeding a total of 1,000 square feet; or 


B.   More than three accessory structures. 


c.   A greenhouse shall be limited to 120 square feet and shall not be used for storage. 


 


2. Sec. 78-105(2)(g)  Multi-family Residential-10 (MR-10) District: 


 1. Description and purpose: This district is intended to permit development which has a  


  moderate density community character. The land use standards for this district permit  


  single-family detached, twin house/duplex, two flats, townhouses, and    


  multiplexes and apartments, and related land uses. Multi-family buildings containing  


  more than four dwelling units and up to eight dwelling units require approval of a   


  conditional use permit.  Density and intensity standards for this district are designed to  


  ensure that the Multi-family Residential-10 District shall serve as a designation which  


  preserves and protects the community character of its area.  A variety of residential  


  development options are available in this district, with a maximum gross density (MGD)  


  of ten dwelling units per gross acre.  Rationale: This district is used to provide for the  


  permanent protection of an area for those who want to live in a higher density residential  


  environment and who retain enough land with their residence, or in their development, to  


  ensure that the urban community character is maintained as long as the MR-10 District  



https://www.municode.com/library/wi/stoughton/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=MUCO_CH78ZO_ARTIVBURE_S78-408NOSTRE





  designation is retained, regardless of how much development occurs within that area. As  


  such, it is intended to provide the principal location for mixed residential development.  


 


2. List of allowable principal land uses: (per article II)  


 a. Principal land uses permitted by right: (per subsection 78-202(1))  


 Single-family detached - 7,200 sf lot (per subsection 78-206(1)(a)1.) 


 (Follow bulk rules for SR-5 District.)  


 Twin house/duplex - 5,000 sf per du (per subsection 78-206(1)(a)2/3) 


 (Follow bulk rules for TR-6 District.)  


 Two-flat - 7,200 sf lot (per subsection 78-206(1)(a)4.) (Follow bulk rules 


 for SR-5 District.)  


 Townhouse - 4,356 sf lot (three or four unit building) (per subsection 78-


 206(1)(a)5.)  


 Multiplex - 4,356 sf per du (three or four unit building) (per subsection 78-


 206(1)(a)6.)  


 Apartment - 4,356 sf per du (three or four unit building) (per subsection 


 78-206(1)(a)7.)  


 Cultivation (per subsection 78-206(2)(a))  


 Selective cutting (per subsection 78-206(2)(f))  


 Passive outdoor public recreation (per subsection 78-206(3)(a))  


 Active outdoor public recreation (per subsection 78-206(3)(b))  


 Public services and utilities (per subsection 78-206(3)(e))  


 Community living arrangement (1—8 residents) (per subsection 78-


 206(3)(g))  


 Community living arrangement (9—15 residents) (per subsection 78-


 206(3)(h))  


 b. Principal land uses permitted as conditional use: (per subsection 78-


  202(2))  


 Townhouse - 4,356 sf lot (5—8 unit 10 du per acre building) (per 


 subsection  78-206(1)(a)5)  


 Multiplex - 4,356 sf per du (5—8 unit 10 du per acre building) (per 


 subsection 78- 206(1)(a)6)  


 Apartment - 4,356 sf per du (5—8 unit 10 du per acre building) (per 


 subsection 78- 206(1)(a)7)  


 Clear cutting (per subsection 78-206(2)(g))  


 Community gardens (per subsection 78-206(2)(h))  


 Market gardens (per subsection 78-206(2)(i))  


 Community living arrangement (16+ residents) (per subsection 78-


 206(3)(i))  


 Bed and breakfast establishments (per subsection 78-206(4)(l))  
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 Group day care center (9+ children) (per subsection 78-206(4)(m))  


 Group developments (per subsection 78-205(12))  


 


3. Sec. 78-105(2)(h)  Multi-family Residential-24 (MR-24) District: 


 1. Description and purpose: This district is intended to permit development that 


  has a higher density community character. The land use standards for this  


  district permit single-family detached, twin house/duplex, two flats,  


  townhouses, and multiplexes permitted by right and related institutional land 


  uses. Density and intensity standards for this district are designed to ensure that 


  the Multi-family Residential-24 District shall serve as a designation that  


  preserves and protects the community character of its area. A variety of  


  residential development options are available in this district, with a maximum 


  gross density (MGD) of 24 dwelling units per gross acre.  


 Rationale: This district is used to provide for the permanent protection of an area 


 for those who want to live in a higher density residential environment and who 


 retain enough land with their residence, or in their development, to ensure that the 


 urban community character is maintained as long as the MR-24 District 


 designation is retained, regardless of how much development occurs within that 


 area. As such, it is intended to provide the principal location for mixed residential 


 development.  


2. List of allowable principal land uses: (per article II)  


 a. Principal land uses permitted by right: (per subsection 78-202(1))  


Single-family detached - 7,200 sf lot (per subsection 78-206(1)(a)1.) (Follow 


bulk rules for SR-5 District).  


Twin house/duplex - 5,000 sf per du (per subsection 78-206(1)(a)2/3). (Follow 


bulk rules for TR-6 District)  


Two-flat - 7,200 sf lot (per subsection 78-206(1)(a)4.) (Follow bulk rules for 


SR-5 District).  


Townhouse - 1,815 sf per du (up to eight 8 du per building) (per subsection 78-


206(1)(a)5.)  


Multiplex - 1,815 sf per du (up to 12 du per building) (per subsection 78-


206(1)(a)6.)  


Apartment - 1,815 sf per du (up to 12 du per building) (per subsection 78-


206(1)(a)7.)  


Cultivation (per subsection 78-206(2)(a))  


Selective cutting (per subsection 78-206(2)(f))  


Clear cutting (per subsection 78-206(2)(g))  


Passive outdoor public recreation (per subsection 78-206(3)(a))  


Active outdoor public recreation (per subsection 78-206(3)(b))  


Public services and utilities (per subsection 78-206(3)(e))  


Community living arrangement (1—8 residents) (per subsection 78-206(3)(g))  



https://www.municode.com/library/wi/stoughton/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=MUCO_CH78ZO_ARTIILAUSRE_S78-206DELAUSDERE





Community living arrangement (9—15 residents) (per subsection 78-206(3)(h))  


b.     Principal land uses permitted as conditional use: (per 78-202(2))  


Multiplex - 1,815 sf per du (13 to 24 du per acre building) (per subsection 78-


206(1)(a)6.)  


Apartment - 1,815 sf per du (13 to 24 unit du per acre building) (per subsection 


78-206(1)(a)7.)  


Institutional residential (per subsection 78-206(3)(f))  


Community gardens (per subsection 78-206(2)(h))  


Market gardens (per subsection 78-206(2)(i))  


Community living arrangement (16+ residents) (per subsection 78-206(3)(i))  


Bed and breakfast establishments (per subsection 78-206(4)(l))  


Group day care center (9+ children) (per subsection 78-206(4)(m))  


Boarding house (per subsection 78-206(4)(o))  


 


4. Amend Appendix C Land Use Regulations for the above amendments as appropriate including 


 adding Outdoor Commercial Entertainment as Conditional within the Planned Business (PB) 


 district but remove from the Central Business (CB) district as currently shown. 


 


5. This ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after its date of publication. 


 


Dates 


 


Council Adopted:   


 


Mayor Approved:             


       Donna Olson, Mayor 


Published:    


 


Attest:              


        City Clerk, Lana Kropf 
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CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR


PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


Date: December 28, 2015


To: Planning Commissioners and Common Council


From: Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


Michael P. Stacey
Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner


Subject: Agenda Item for the January 11, 2016 Planning Commission and (January 26, 2016
and February 9, 2016) Common Council Meeting


1. City Planning Staff request the Planning Commission and Common Council consider
proposed zoning amendments to sections 78-206(8)c), 78-105(2)(g), 78-105(2)(h) and
Appendix C of the City of Stoughton Zoning Ordinance.
The amendment is proposed to allow accessory structures in excess of 900 square feet in area
within the MR-10 and MR-24 Multi-Family Residential Districts as a conditional use.
Additionally, the amendment would allow 10 dwelling units per acre for the MR-10 district as
a conditional use and 24 dwelling units per acre for the MR-24 district as a conditional use.
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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING


The City of Stoughton Planning Commission will hold a Public Hearing on Monday, January 11,
2016 at 6:00 o’clock p.m., or as soon after as the matter may be heard, at the Public Safety Building,
Second Floor, 321 S. Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wisconsin, 53589, to consider an amendment to the
City of Stoughton Municipal Code of Ordinances. The proposed ordinance amendments are to sections
78-206(8)(c), 78-105(2)(g), 78-105(2)(h) and Appendix C, of the City of Stoughton Zoning Ordinance,
Dane County, Wisconsin.


The amendment is proposed to allow accessory structures in excess of 900 square feet in area within the
MR-10 and MR-24 Multi-Family Residential Districts as a conditional use. Additionally, the
amendment would allow 10 dwelling units per acre for the MR-10 district as a conditional use and 24
dwelling units per acre for the MR-24 district as a conditional use. The proposed amendment may be
viewed at the Department of Planning & Development, City Hall, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI.
53589.


For questions regarding this notice please contact Michael Stacey, Zoning Administrator at 608-646-
0421.


Michael Stacey
Zoning Administrator


Published December 24, 2015 and December 31, 2015 Hub
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O’Connor questioned the location of the bike rack in the parking garage. Todd Nelson
stated he thought the location would be more secure and safe for bikes.


Truehl noted Police Chief Leck will monitor the site in the future for traffic issues as
discussed at the Public Safety Committee meeting.


Motion carried 7 – 0.


9. Todd Nelson requests conceptual plan review for a multi-family residential
development at Chalet Court.
Todd Nelson explained the request.


The following was discussed:


 The existing platted Chalet Court would need to be vacated;


 Comparing the number of units allowed by the MR-24 district, this property of 1.76
acres would allow 42 residential units;


 Todd Nelson is proposing up to 52 residential units;


 Current zoning is Rural Holding while Planned Development and MR-24 are
proposed;


 Two CSM’s are proposed to allow ownership flexibility;


 Commissioner’s are in favor of small units toward the south and adjacent to the single
family residential;


 There needs to be a good evaluation of stormwater management for this property.


10. Forward Development Group requests preliminary plat concept plan review for Kettle
Park West Phase II. Materials can be viewed at: http://stoughtoncitydocs.com/kettle-
park-west
Scheel introduced the request.


Dennis Steinkraus gave a presentation of the Kettle Park West Phase II plans. The
presentation can be viewed at the above link.


Dennis plans to have more information at the upcoming meetings.


11. Request to amend ordinance sections 78-206(8)(c), 78-105(2)(g), 78-105(2)(h) and
Appendix C related to the size of an accessory structure for multi-family residential
districts and the number of residential units allowed for multi-family residential.
Scheel explained the proposed ordinance amendment is to conditionally allow accessory
structures greater than 900 square feet in the MR-10 and MR-24 zoning districts and clarify
that that MR-24 district conditionally allows 24 units per acre not per building and the same
for the MR-10 district.


Mayor Olson opened the public hearing.



mstacey
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No one registered to speak


Mayor Olson closed the public hearing.


Motion by Truehl to recommend the Common Council approve the ordinance amendment as
presented, 2nd by Maloney. Motion carried 7 – 0.


12. Future agenda items.
Kettle Park West Phase II and specific implementation plans for Phase I properties; Todd
Nelson Chalet Court materials; Twin Home Ordinance Amendment and Comprehensive Plan
Update Schedule.


13. Adjournment.
Motion by Krcma to adjourn at 7:55 pm, 2nd by Christianson. Motion carried 7 – 0.


Respectfully submitted,


Michael P. Stacey



mstacey
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CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 


 


ORDINANCE OF COMMON COUNCIL 


To amend Section 10-2 Construction Standards- Chapter 10-2(d) Street Tree Installation related to the 


planting of parkrow trees by developers. 


Committee Action:    Approved 4-0 (with Mayor voting Yes) 


Fiscal Impact:       None 


File Number: O-03-2016 Date Introduced: January 26, 2016 (1
st 


reading 


2
nd


 reading 


  


                 


The City Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, ordains that the Municipal Code of 


the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin is amended as follows: 


 


 


  (d) Street tree installation. The construction of a new home or business shall require the developer or 


owner of record of the property during development and/or construction at the time of being issued a 


building permit, to pay the City of Stoughton the cost  of $350 per tree for the installation of two 


(2) city terrace trees that will be planted by an approved landscape professional contracted by the 


City of Stoughton install, at his expense, two city-approved street trees per frontage in the terrace area 


between the curb and gutter and the public sidewalk. Frontages that exceed 80 feet will require 


additional trees as determined by the street superintendent or their designee. Final occupancy permits 


shall not be issued until the required trees are installed meeting city specifications, unless seasonal 


weather does not allow installation, in which case, the required street trees shall be installed the 


following spring. If, as determined by the street superintendent or their designee, there is not adequate 


area within the terrace, the required trees shall be installed on private property within ten feet of the 


public sidewalk at the direction of the street superintendent or their designee. If, as determined by the 


street superintendent or their designee, the terrace or area behind the sidewalk is not suitable for tree 


installation the owner shall contribute $350.00 $300.00 for each tree not installed to the city's urban 


forestry program for installation of street trees elsewhere in the city's urban forestry. This amount shall 


be determined annually by the street superintendent based on the cost to purchase and install each tree.  


Delay for any purpose or reason will require that prior to a final occupancy permit a deposit be paid by 


the developer/owner of $300.00 per tree, which deposit will be refunded upon developer/owner's 


planting of city approved trees, or retained by the city permanently if such trees are planted at city 


expense or fail to be planted within six months of project completion.  


 


The Street Superintendent or their designee, will work with developer/homeowner to choose tree 


species to be planted from a list of available species that are on the approved city tree planting list.  


Trees selection will be based on location of tree(s) to be planted, 5% rule for any species, and 


availability.  


 


 


 
 







 


 


Dates 


Council Adopted:    


 


Mayor Approved:             


       Donna Olson, Mayor 


Published:    


 


Attest:              


        Lana Kropf, City Clerk 







3) Veterans Park Tennis Court Project Update – Pickleball Information: Manthe discussed
that the current plan was to strip the court for tennis and two pickleball courts and monitor the
situation throughout this year to make a determination on the fencing. Manthe also checked
with the Finance Director, Laurie Sullivan about funds and none were available from 2015.


Resident, Sylvia Lawrence spoke to the committee stating that she lived next to the park (35ft)
from the tennis court and want some assurance/protection from the city against damage from
tennis balls to property or vehicles. Ms. Lawrence would like the fence to be higher and no
Pickleball allowed as it is very noisy and requested a sound barrier if the game is allowed –
also stating that people can play Pickleball at Martin Luther School.


This issue is still in the discussion phase and will be put on the February agenda.


4) Discussion and Recommendation – Ordinance Section 10-2 Construction Standards –
Chapter 10-2 (d) Street Tree Installation: Manthe informed the committee, that developers
would have three (3) to four (4) choices of trees to select and that the city wanted, according to
the tree inventory, to abide by the 5% rule for any species in prevent devastation to the urban
forest due to diseases. Manthe mentioned that tree availability has decreased due to the fact
that so many trees have been removed because of the emerald ash borer and cities are trying
to replace these trees.


Motion by Selsor, seconded by Lawrence to recommend to the Common Council to
approve the changes of Ordinance Section 10-2 Construction Standards – Chapter 10-2
(d) Street Tree Installation. Motion carried 4-0. (with the Mayor voting yes)


New Business:


5) Approve December 15, 2015 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Lawrence seconded by Selsor
to approve minutes. Motion carried 3-0.


6) Future Agenda Items: Veterans Park/Pickleball, Gjertson Street Construction Plans


Moved by Lawrence, seconded by Selsor to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 pm. Motion
carried 3-0. Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl Administrative Assistant – 1/20/16
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CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 


ORDINANCE OF THE COMMON COUNCIL 


An ordinance amending sections 78-206(1)(a)2 and 78-206(1)(a)3 of the City of Stoughton Municipal 


Zoning Ordinance clarifying sanitary sewer and water lateral installation requirements for Duplexes 


and Twin-Homes. Committee Action:    Planning Commission approval - 0 with the Mayor voting. 


Fiscal Impact:       N/A 


File Number: O - 4 - 2016 Date 


Introduced:  


February 9, 2016 


The Common Council of the City of Stoughton do ordain as follows: 


 


1. Sec.  78-206(8)(c)2   Duplex.  


Description: These dwelling unit types consist of a single-family dwelling which is attached on 


one side to another single-family residence where the entire building is under single ownership. 


A minimum building code required fire rated wall assembly division, separating living areas 


from the lowest level to flush against the underside of the roof is required between each dwelling 


unit. Upon the effective date of this ordinance amendment (insert date of adoption for 


codification), all newly constructed duplexes are required to install a sanitary sewer lateral and 


public water lateral for each individual dwelling unit except, a duplex may be constructed on any 


existing vacant TR-6 parcel with a water lateral and a sewer lateral already stubbed to the 


property.   At the time of construction of the duplex, the water lateral shall be split to have 


separate water shut off valves within the terrace for each individual unit.  The sewer lateral shall 


also be split within the terrace to provide a separate sewer line from the terrace to each individual 


unit.  The two residences are located on the same lot. These dwelling unit types may not be split 


into additional residences. Refer to the illustration below and to Article I for setback 


requirements labeled in capital letters:  


 


2. Sec.  78-206(8)(c)3   Twin-house.  


Description: These dwelling unit types consist of a single-family dwelling which is attached on 


one side to another single-family residence. A minimum building code required fire rated wall 


assembly division, separating living areas from the lowest level to flush against the underside of 


the roof is required between each dwelling unit. Upon the effective date of this ordinance 


amendment, all newly constructed twin homes are required to install have a sanitary sewer lateral 


to the sanitary main and a public water lateral from the water main, for each individual dwelling 


unit. Separate water and sewer laterals, to the respective mains, are not required when converting 


an existing duplex to a twin home or when building a new twin home. The two residences are 


located on separate lots. The twin house is distinguished from the duplex house merely by having 


each unit located on an individual lot or within a group or large development. These dwelling 


unit types may not be split into additional residences. A mutual maintenance agreement is 


recommended to be drafted and recorded between property owners to address for example; repair 


and/or replacement of the exterior components of the structure. Refer to the illustration on the 


following page and to Article I for setback requirements labeled in capital letters:  


 


 


 







 


 


3. This ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after its date of publication. 


 


 


Dates 


 


Council Adopted:   


 


Mayor Approved:             


       Donna Olson, Mayor 


Published:    


 


Attest:              


        City Clerk, Lana Kropf 
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CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR


PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


Date: February 1, 2016


To: Planning Commissioners and Common Council


From: Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


Michael P. Stacey
Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner


Subject: Agenda Item for the February 8, 2016 Planning Commission and (February 9, 2016
and February 23, 2016) Common Council Meetings


1. Ashley and Tim Hopfensperger request the Planning Commission and Common Council
consider proposed zoning amendments to section 78-206(1)(a)2 and 78-206(1)(a)3 of the
City of Stoughton Zoning Ordinance.
This request is proposed to require newly constructed duplexes to be served off a separate
water lateral and separate sewer lateral for each side, except where there is an existing duplex
lot on an improved street where one water and one sewer lateral is already stubbed into the lot.
Additionally, converting a duplex to a twin home (zero lot line) would require separate water
and sewer laterals be installed. We have a statement from Mark Williams a professional
engineer from the public service commission that indicates the twin home language should be
changed as proposed and the duplex language is a local issue since utilities can be more
restrictive than PSC regulations related to this requirement.
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Water & Sewer


If a “side by side” duplex is converted to condominium units and the lot is subdivided, can the properties continue to


be served through a shared lateral?


The two sides of a duplex can be served by a shared lateral, however, if the property is subdivided and the units


converted to condominiums, service through a shared lateral is no longer allowed. The standards set forth in Wis.


Admin. Code § PSC 185.52(2)(b), Single Connections, and in Schedule X-1,Water Utility Operating Rules prohibit


this arrangement.


Wis. Admin. Code § PSC 185.52(2)(b) Single Connections states: "A customer's lateral shall be


directly connected to utility-owned facilities, and there shall be no other customer connection


downstream from the utility's shut-off valve."


Normally there must be just one utility billing customer per lateral and each individual lot must be served by a


separate lateral from the main to the dwelling. There is an exception for duplexes on a single lot, but this exception


does not apply if the lot is subdivided and the duplex is converted to condominiums.


Schedule X-1, Water Utility Operating Rules Establishment of Service, states: "No division


of the water service lateral to any lot or parcel of land shall be made for the extension and independent


metering of the supply to an adjoining lot or parcel of land. Except for duplexes, no division of a water


service lateral shall be made at the curb for separate supplies for two or more separate premises having


frontage on any street or public service strip, whether owned by the same or different parties."


In the example below, the “side by side” duplex has been subdivided into two individual lots and living units. The


above rule prohibits service to the second living unit (Condo 2 in drawing) through the shared lateral. Each unit must


be served by an independent lateral from the main to the point of use.


When a “side by side” duplex with one lateral is converted to a condominium and the property is subdivided , each


property must be independently served by an individual lateral from the main to the point of use. At the time of


subdivision the utility must require the developer or owner to install a second water lateral from the main to the


living unit of Condo 2 in the drawing.


Where the utility has not required a separate lateral at the time of subdivision, it should seek to reconcile the problem


at the earliest opportunity. Commission staff recommends that, if the situation provides adequate service and the


parties are agreeable, the necessary improvements be deferred until the property without its own lateral (Condo 2) is


sold or when a leaky lateral needs replacement. At that time, the owner of Condo 2 is required to install a new lateral.


This obligation to improve the service lateral should be recorded on the deed so any party interested in purchasing


the property is aware of cost.


Where it is apparent that the utility recommended or allowed the improper connection, the utility is required to pay


for the street portion of the new lateral and the property owner (Condo 2) must pay for the lateral from the shut off
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into the dwelling. If there is no record of how the noncompliant situation developed, PSC staff argues that the utility


either was or should have been aware of it at one point and chose to allow it. Therefore the utility is responsible for


its portion of the lateral in this case.


Occasionally, waiting for the sale of the property is not workable, such as when the property owners are involved in


dispute over the situation. In this case the PSC will direct the utility to give written notice to the owner of the


property without its own lateral (Condo 2) requiring him or her to install the new lateral within a reasonable period


of time. The time allowed to correct the situation is up to the utility, but it often is one to two years.


In all the above scenarios, the property owner keeping the old lateral (Condo 1) normally is responsible for the cost to


excavate and abandon the portion of the non-complying lateral on his or her property.


The best way to avoid these problems is to enforce the one lateral per property rule at the time of initial construction


and at the time of subdivision. For a “side by side” duplex property it is wise to inform the owner or developer that


individual laterals will be required for each parcel if the lot is ever subdivided. If the utility delays requiring


compliance, the utility may be required to share the cost to bring the lateral(s) into compliance. Where


noncompliant situations already exist, it is good to explain the problem to the property owners and agree to resolve


the situation at the earliest opportunity. If the case is particularly complex or contentious, we encourage you to


contact Commission staff for guidance.


If you have any questions, you may contact Bruce Schmidt by email atMark.Williams or phone (608) 266-5726.
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From: Williams, Mark B - PSC [mailto:Mark.Williams@wisconsin.gov]
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2015 11:21 AM
To: Michael Stacey; ajthebuilderman@yahoo.com
Cc: bkardasz@stoughtonutilities.com
Subject: RE: Idea for Zoning change


Gentlemen,


I want to acknowledge speaking with Mr. Arnett last week and to follow up with both of you with the
PSC perspective on this issue. The following language is included in the Stoughton Water Utility tariff
(See page 1, Schedule X-1, Water Utility Operating Rules).


Based on this tariff language, we feel that the City of Stoughton is acting in compliance with our legal
requirements. From our perspective, this is a local issue and we see no reason to intervene.


Thank you.


Mark B. Williams, P.E.
Public Service Engineer – Senior
Division of Water, Telecommunications and Consumer Affairs
608-266-5726
Email: mark.williams@wisconsin.gov
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